
DELMONT BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING
MINUTES

July 11, 2017
Present: President Andrew Shissler, Vice-President Rebecca Matesevac, Council members David Piper, Dave Weber, Ann Lantz, Mayor Alyce Urban.
Absent:  Debbie Jobe, Carl Boyd 
In Attendance:

Secretary/Treasurer, Karen Shola; Solicitor Daniel Hewitt; Police Chief T.J. Klobucar, Public Works Supervisor Bill Heaps; Police Officers Calabrace, Malik, Cholock, Keffer.
Reporters Georgia Boring, Patrick Varine.
Rebecca Shissler, Andrea Shissler, Tim and Linda Schmida, Stan Cheyne, Mrs. Julie Rebitch, Randy Otto, Chris Wagner, AnnaMarie & Bob Stackiewicz, Bryan & Ranelle Harhai, Chris Johnston, Corey Noel, Denise Martz, Stan Cheyne, Pam Simpson, Pamela Loughner, Bob Burton, John Anderson, Patty Pietropaoli & Daughter, Fawn Birch, Lilly Kosaglow.
CALL TO ORDER - PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Council President Andy Shissler called the meeting to order at 7:01 PM - all stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  
**President Andrew Shissler read the resignation of Councilman Carl Boyd.

David Piper made the motion to accept Mr. Boyd’s resignation with regrets;

Ann Lantz seconded the motion.  All voted in favor; motion carried.

Regarding the vacant council seat, David Piper suggested bringing Pamela Simpson onboard, as she had the most votes in the primary election.  Discussion followed.

Dave Weber made the motion with Becky Matesevac seconding the motion that Council wait until next month to act on this vacancy.  All voted in favor; motion carried.

Council legally has 30 days to act following the acceptance of a resignation.

MINUTES:
May 2017 Regular Council Meeting Minutes 


On display, but not read.
Mrs. J. Rebitch pointed out a correction with the wording in a section of the May Minutes.  Becky Matesevac made the motion to accept the May Minutes with the small change; David Piper seconded the motion.  All voted in favor; motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT – prepared by Secretary/Treasurer, K. Shola

On display, but not read.
Becky Matesevac made the motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report; Dave Weber seconded the motion.  Vote was unanimous; motion carried.
BILLS TO BE PAID

On display, but not read.

The bills list was reviewed & discussed, including an additional page.
David Piper made the motion to pay all the bills; Ann Lantz seconded the motion.  All voted in favor; motion carried.
CITIZENS’ COMMENTS/QUESTIONS:
1)  Girl Scouts Rebecca Shissler and Lilly Kosaglow – working on Silver Awards 
Lilly is working with Greensburg Salem Middle School, starting a leadership team.  The Greensburg Salem School Board has approved her project.
The intention of this new program is to recognize more students, stressing characters of the students and those who excel in the community - not based only on grades.
Rebecca Shissler updated everyone on her local cemetery project:

She explained the flag that will be placed, the bulletin board with all the names (240 veterans) and color-coded maps and information.

It was reported that Frank Fletcher will sponsor the entire bench being placed.

Leader Andrea Shissler reported that many donations have been received.  She requested a $400 donation from Council to cover the costs of the outdoor bulletin board.  The project is to be completed for the Delmont Daze presentation.  The paver stones will be approximately $200 each.

Bryan Harhai offered to donate the $400 towards this community project.
Mr. & Mrs. Harhai were given a standing ovation, thanking them for their generosity.

2)  Bryan and Ranelle Harhai  (former business owner in Delmont)

Bryan stated that his passion has always been aimed at the Delmont Borough Police Department.  He complimented Chief Klobucar and his staff and thanked them for their continued service.
Bryan is the Executor of the Estate of Vicki Smith, a close friend of his who passed away.  Ms. Smith left $5,821.58 in her will to the Delmont Police Department to be used towards a new police car.  Mr. Harhai presented the check from the Estate of Vicki Smith to Chief T.J. Klobucar.
3)  John Anderson – owner of Delmont Sports Shop

Mr. Anderson began with, “This town is behind their police department”.  He told the story of when his shop was robbed and how the police department caught the perpetrator, etc.

He explained that a Rocks for a Buck Basket was started at his store, the money being a donation to the Delmont Police Department.  Mr. Anderson then presented Chief Klobucar with a donation check for $200.
Chief Klobucar addressed the audience and thanked everyone for their support.

4)  Chris Johnston, new President of the Ford Allen Antique Association

Mr. Johnston asked Council’s permission to pave between the buildings at Shields Farm to alleviate drainage problems.

Engineer Gary Baird asked for a sketch to review and added that the Consideration District can assist with the design.  The drainage and flow were discussed.  The borough engineers will review.

5)  Corey Noel – Apple ‘n Arts
Mr. Noel expressed concerns about the deteriorating log cabin.  Dave Weber reported that some maintenance work will be done.  Further repairs were also discussed.

6)  Anna Marie Stackiewicz asked about the Spagnola Building progress.

Solicitor Dan Hewitt explained the details regarding cleanup and correspondence with the attorney.  Mrs. Stackiewicz stated that the property’s condition is getting worse.

7)  Fawn Birch invited all to a historic dedication at Fairview Park on August 19th.

This will be an Old Fashion Picnic with entertainment and is open to the community.

8)  Randy Otto, Delmont Volunteer Fire Dept.  -  Upcoming events scheduled at the firehall were announced.

9)  Stan Cheyne – Recreation

Mr. Cheyne announced that Movies in the Park has begun - on Fridays at Newhouse Park.

10)  Patty Pietropaoli announced that the annual Car Cruise benefit at Shields Farm will be on August 13th.

PLANNING CONSULTANT REPORT – Jennifer Cristobal

     Jennifer Cristobal, a consultant with Michael Baker International Corp., detailed the timeline involved with the changes and new zoning, including public review.
David Piper made the motion with Becky Matesevac giving the second to move forward with the required steps and release to the public.  All voted in favor; motion carried.

ENGINEER Report


Gary Baird
Mr. Baird reported on the following:

1)  RE:  Potential storm water facility on Burton Property in Barrington Ridge:

·  Completing storm water analysis to determine the size, effectiveness and cost of a facility on the Burton property and the potential grant applications the Borough

can apply to for funding of the project.

Engineer Kevin Brett has discussed plans with Mrs. Robert Burton regarding their generous offer for property to be used as a retention pond.  

Chris Wagner (lives below the proposed pond area) questioned the design, etc.

Mr. Wagner and Gary Baird will work together on this.

     Mrs. Julie Rebitch stated that the Barrington Ridge runoff goes to her property.  

Gary Baird replied that this is an “option”, not a sure plan.

Mr. Bob Burton stated that the pond intent is to hold fast runoff and release it at a slower pace.  Gary Baird added that everything must be in accordance with the storm water ordinances.

2)  Since permission has been granted by the Trust, the sanitary sewer line has been CCTV’d and that identified a section of the line was damaged in the area of the gas line right-of-way, just below the Rebitch’s sewer lateral.  This was causing a restriction in the pipe cross section.  The Borough repaired the section of sewer line and installed a new service lateral tee connection to the Rebitch’s property, as the old lateral was a saddle type connection.

In addition, Dominion Transmission crushed areas of the pipes.  The CCTV showed many sags; Public Works crew replaced and cleaned out.
Next to CCTV will be the Vaia property, after which a plan and assessment will be made.  New permits may be required.

Becky Matesevac questioned Dominion’s responsibility with the damage.

Julie Rebitch stated that “crushed” is not the appropriate descriptive term, to which Engineer Gary Baird would not comment.  In 1993 the Saddle T was standard at that time.

Dave Weber added that an under-street storm sewer was not passing water.  This was excavated and different sizes of pipes were hooked in.  Mr. Weber stated that all was replaced and repaired and he gave kudos to Bill and Chad, Public Works crew, as this was a lot of unexpected work.

SOLICITOR REPORT – Attorney Daniel Hewitt
Mr. Hewitt reported on the following:

1)  Pending Resolutions
a.  Recreation Board Appointment – Stan Cheyne has advised that Bill Marx is willing to serve on the Recreation Board.  Becky Matesevac made the motion to approve a Resolution to appoint Bill Marx to fill a vacancy on the Recreation Board.  The term will expire as of 12/31/2019.

b. Delmont Area Athletic Association Lease Term – This is a work in progress between Andy Shissler and the DAAA officers.  The new Agreement will come before Council for formal consideration when available.  Andy reported that in review of the Agreement, the exit clause terms are of concern.  He mentioned possibly setting up a 10 year contract (broken down into 5 years each half).  B. Matesevac suggested making the agreement for 20 years.  Solicitor D. Hewitt will draw up a draft.
c. Safety Committee – still waiting for the official names to be added as representatives to this committee.

d. Zoning Hearing Board Appointment:  Council received and accepted the resignation of John Veltri from the ZHB.  When we have a new candidate, that appointment will be by formal Resolution for compliance.

2)  Waste Hauler Bids

Bids for the Borough-wide collection of waste and recyclable materials were opened June 27, 2017.  Mr. Dave Weber opened the bids.

Dave Weber reported that Republic Services was the low bidder.

Prices for the 2017-2018 year will be $53.25/quarter; $48.12/quarter (Sr. Citizens); and per bag fee is $3.50.

Included will be trash hauling weekly, recycling bi-weekly; hazardous waste and 5 times per year leaf pickups.  The increase in cost will be about 3% per year.

Dave Weber made the motion to award the borough-wide trash hauler bid to Republic Services and Ann Lantz seconded the motion.  All voted in favor; motion carried.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

*Mayor Alyce Urban, Chief T.J. Klobucar


Public Safety
Chief Klobucar thanked those who donated to the Delmont Police Dept.  He introduced his full-time police officers, Joe Calabrace, Samantha Malik, Jacob Cholock and Dylan Keffer, and thanked them as well.

The Chief is working towards getting a new police vehicle.  David Piper complimented the police department and their combined efforts.

Mayor Urban thanked all those who helped at the Farmers Market and said it is going very well.  She again voiced the importance of volunteers.

The Mayor also stated that today’s Delmont Daze planning meeting went very well.

Mayor Urban questioned the process involved to begin a program for a Junior Council Member.  David Piper, Delmont’s Delegate, can help check into this.
* Ann Lantz 






Buildings/Rentals
Mrs. Lantz reported that the new furnace and air conditioning system has been replaced in the police station.  
*Andy Shissler, Becky Matesevac



Finance
Mr. Shissler reviewed the Big Picture Report and details.  He stated that overall, all looks good thus far through the year.  
* Ann Lantz 






Maintenance/Streets
The parking lot has been newly sealed.
Rebecca Matesevac, Debbie Jobe (absent) 


Insurance/Personnel
Nothing new.
*David Piper, Dave Weber




Sewage
Dave Weber reported that he and the public works crew continue to chase sewage lines.
David Piper stated that he feels Delmont inherited a large portion of the sewage problems and there is not a simple fix, that there will be continuing issues.  He added his feelings that words are being mis-used and misinterpreted, which creates more problems.

Mrs. Julie Rebitch stated that this sewage correction has been long overdue, and that DEP should fine Delmont, that the public has a right to know exactly what is going on.
J. Rebitch questioned in Lennon, Smith, Souleret Engineering personnel were on site while work was being done.  She also questioned David Piper’s following through on matters.

*Andy Shissler






Shields Farm
Mr. Shissler stated there is nothing new to report other than the log cabin will be temporarily repaired for this year.  The bid specs, etc. will be worked on for next year.

The Mook family donated an old album of old school class pictures from school in this building years ago.  This album will be given to the Delmont Public Library for display.
David Piper, Dave Weber, Mayor Urban


Grants Committee
Nothing new.  It was suggested that Mr. Piper develop a plan to handle grant applications and the details.
**NEW BUSINESS/OLD BUSINESS: 
Stan Cheyne – Recreation would like to sponsor a fund raiser at Newhouse Park.  This would include various local breweries and beer tasting.  The legality of such a fund raiser will be checked into.
David Piper reported the telephone pole in front of the antique shop seems to create problems.  The pole is Alltel’s and Mr. Piper feels the underground power should be looked into.
**ANNOUNCEMENTS/GENERAL INFORMATION:
Next Council Meeting – Tuesday, August 8, 2017 @ 7:00 PM
ADJOURNMENT:  Dave Weber made the motion to adjourn at 9:04 PM with Becky Matesevac seconding the motion.
Respectfully submitted,

Karen L. Ross Shola, Secretary/Treasurer

Transcribed:  8/4/2017
Approved:  8/8/2017
NOTE:  Mrs. Julie Rebitch requested that specific information be added to the Minutes.  It was explained that the minutes are summarized and no quotes are included. 
Secretary/Treasurer K. Shola gave Mrs. Rebitch the office email should she wish to forward particular material.

 **Should individuals wish additional quotes or information to be added, they are to present it in writing or via email to the secretary and it will be added to the Minutes Book as an attachment.
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